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October 29, 2019

The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

[bookmark: _GoBack]I am pleased to transmit to you the attached report, “Initial Report Regarding Remedies to Existing Fish Passage Barriers for King County” as required by Motion 15328. This initial report provides a status update on the comprehensive inventory of King County assets that could be fish passage barriers, along with the estimated costs to remedy the passage barriers identified thus far, in preparation for a final report due to the King County Council December 31, 2020.

In early 2019, the Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) commenced a comprehensive inventory of King County assets on streams to determine which ones are barriers to upstream salmon migration. As of August 31, the field inventory has completed 731 site visits and is slightly ahead of the scheduled pace necessary to complete the inventory by the end of 2020. Three hundred ten fish passage assessments have been completed at 310 King County sites, identifying identified 197 partial or total fish passage barriers. Data shows that:
· Of the sites with completed fish passage assessments thus far, the Road Services Division (Roads) of the Department of Local Services (DLS) owns or operates 74 percent of the sites; the Parks and Recreation Division of DNRP owns or operates 25 percent, and WLRD owns or operates 1 percent.
· The cost estimate to restore fish passage at all of the fish passage barriers identified thus far would be between $408 million and $589 million.

The sites visited to date represent about a quarter of the total sites that WLRD anticipates viewing in 2019 and 2020. 

The work outlined in this report furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· Furthering the King County Strategic Plan goal of a healthy environment by protecting and supporting healthy and productive forests and open spaces, including healthy and self-sustaining salmon populations;
· Furthering the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of planning for, and coordinating regionally, on climate change impacts on salmon recovery by addressing barriers that prevent salmon from swimming to high quality stream areas that are resilient to a changing climate and necessary for their survival; and,
· Supporting the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative goal of ensuring that County operations, programs and services are pro-equity in our service delivery as we collaborate with Tribal fisheries managers to ensure that County activities honor Tribal Treaty Rights and actively protect and restore salmon runs, an important cultural and economic resource to Tribal people.

In developing the report, DNRP engaged DLS and the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget. It is estimated that the report required 132 staff hours to produce, costing $15,000. There are no printing costs for this report.

Thank you for your consideration of this report. The important work discussed in the report will help current and future generations of King County residents enjoy healthy and self-sustaining salmon populations.

If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Josh Baldi, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-477-9440.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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